
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

November 10, 2008 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in regular 
session on Monday, November 10, 2008 at 6:00 P.M. in the Community Center.  

Mayor Raymond Roach called the meeting to order with Commissioners Tony Hawn, 
Todd Brown, Neil Moses and Amos Brock present.  

Invocation was given by Commissioner Brock.  

Brock stated that the weather alert system was in the process of being installed.  

October Minutes—Motion was made by Hawn, seconded by Brown to accept the 
October 2008 Minutes. Hawn Aye, Brown Aye, Moses Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye.  

Resolution #83—Motion was made by Hawn, seconded by Brown to adopt Resolution 
#83; a resolution establishing a policy for the purpose of property owner(s), who request 
water service to cleanup property, pay a water deposit fee. The resolution states that all 
property owners will pay a deposit in the amount of $150.00 and a service charge in the 
amount of $25.00. The water may be on for ten (10) days after which time the water 
usage will be taken from the deposit and the remainder will be refunded to the property 
owner(s).Hawn Aye, Brown Aye, Moses Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye  

Mayor Roach stated that the Town had received a Community Development Block Grant 
in the amount of $250,000.00 and the Town will pay $16,000 which will be for 
improvement to the sewer system.   
 
Mayors Wellness Campaign—Motion was made by Hawn, seconded by Brown to 
adopt the Mayors Wellness Campaign which requests that all residents of this 
community join us in supporting the Mayors Wellness Campaign to encourage the 
residents of the Town of Englewood to participate in activities to promote exercise, 
eating properly and living healthier and better lives. Hawn Aye, Brown Aye, Moses Aye, 
Brock Aye and Roach Aye.  

Mayor Roach requested that the Board examine the water tank report and approach the 
subject at the next Board meeting.  

Water Lines on County Road 408—No discussion was made regarding this 
business.  

Interim Police Chief Wright read the October 2008 Police Department report.  

Town Manager Cass stated that the property on Pin Street had been cleaned up and he 
was in the process of trying to collect the money for the cleanup from the property 
owners.  



Roach then asked City Attorney Doris Matthews where the Town stood regarding the 
collection of delinquent taxes. Matthews stated that her office was still waiting on the 
final papers, but that the collection should begin soon.  

Adjourn—Motion was made by Hawn, seconded by Brown to adjourn the meeting.  
Hawn Aye, Brown Aye, Moses Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye  

Raymond Roach                                                                                 Sondra Denton 
Mayor                                                                                                   Recorder  

 


